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 ALABAMA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

ALDOT KICKS OFF EFFORT TO SAVE ALABAMA’S RED-BELLIED TURTLE

SPANISH FORT, Alabama, October 14, 2008—Alabama Department of Transportation (ALDOT) Director, Joe McInnes today christened the 3.4 mile, low-barrier fence along both sides of the Mobile Bay Causeway designed to significantly reduce fatalities of the Alabama red-bellied turtle.

“I’m very proud to say that ALDOT funded and built the new portion of the fencing that is concentrated at key points on the highway including along the Blakely and Apalachee Rivers, as well as Chacaloochee Bay,” said McInnes. 

Dr. David Nelson, of the University of South Alabama’s department of biological sciences, said the fence is already working. He noted that from 2001 to 2007, a study conducted by U.S.A. found 553 red-bellied turtles had been killed by motorists on the highway. Of these, 116 were females, many with eggs. Dr. Nelson noted that female turtles require as much as 15 years to reach maturity and the continued loss of 20 mothers annually would eventually cripple this already endangered species. This year, he reports only nine adult female mortalities.
During that same period, there were 94 reported hatchlings killed on the highway. Last spring that number was reduced to 19.
The Alabama red-bellied turtle is in three coastal counties, two in Alabama and one in Mississippi.

McInnes said the effort to protect the red-bellied turtle, the state’s official reptile, has been a true partnership. “ALDOT and U.S.A. were joined by the Alabama Department of Conservation and Natural Resources’ Wildlife and Freshwater Fisheries and Lands Divisions, as well as the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service and The Nature Conservancy,” he said.
To alert motorists of the turtle’s activities McInnes announced banners would be hung at various points of the fencing during hatching and nesting seasons. Females nest from April to early August with a peak in July, leaving their aquatic environment to lay their eggs on dry land. Nests are concentrated in openings or sparsely vegetated areas near levees, roadsides, river banks or dredge spoil sites.

New born turtles may emerge in the fall, primarily October to November, or over-winter in the nest to emerge in March and April.

The most dangerous and alarming threat a turtle faces is being run over by motorists while crossing the Causeway or other roads. In addition, fish crows, raccoons and feral swine feed on the eggs of the turtle nest. The young turtles are preyed upon by alligators, snakes, large fish and wading birds.

McInnes pointed to several ways the public can help ALDOT’s effort to save the endangered and sparse population of Alabama’s red-bellied turtles. These include:

· Be aware of nesting and hatching habits and times.

· Slow down when approaching habitat areas and brake safely for turtles in the road.

· Purchase an Alabama Wildlife Heritage license for $10 to help in the fight to restore the turtle and other threatened wildlife species. These can be obtained by visiting www.outdooralabama.com. 
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